HIGH LIFE HIGHLAND (TRADING) C.I.C.
Minutes of Meeting of the Board of High Life Highland (Trading) C.I.C. held in the Learning Centre, Highland Archive Centre, Bught Road, Inverness on Thursday 20 June 2013 at 1.20 pm.
PRESENT

Mr D Graham


Mr J Murray (Chair)
Mr D McLachlan


Mr K Nicol

In Attendance:-
Mr I Murray, Chief Executive 

Mr G Watson, Head of Resources

Mr D Wilby, Head of Performance
Ms F Hampton, Head of Business
Mr L Piper, Marketing and Communications Manager

Mr M Lynch, Finance Manager

Miss J Maclennan, Company Secretary’s Office
Mrs A MacArthur, Company Secretary’s Office
Also in attendance:-

Ms L Kirkland, Chair, High Life Highland

Mr L Young, Vice Chair, High Life highland

Ms C MacLean, Observer
BUSINESS
1. Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were intimated on behalf of Mr I Claxton, Mr R Looper and Ms B McArdle.
2. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
3. Confirmation of Minutes
There had been circulated Minutes of the High Life Highland (Trading) C.I.C. meetings held on 27 March and 28 March 2013, the terms of which were APPROVED.  
4. Matters Arising: Board Meeting of 27 March 2013 
There had been circulated, for information, matters arising from the meeting of the Board held on 27 March 2013.
In particular, the following issues were raised:-
· Item 11, Commercial Partner - the joint development session had been arranged for the 21 August 2013; and

· Item 13, North West Skye Recreation Association was still engaging in the Business Planning Feasibility Study with High Life Highland as preferred operators.

The Board otherwise NOTED the position and that outstanding issues were included on the agenda as separate items.  

5. Finance Report
There had been circulated Report No HLHT8/13 dated 10 June 2013 by the Chief Executive providing an update on the financial performance of High Life Highland (Trading) C.I.C. for the year ended 31 March 2013, including a forecast outturn for the financial year.
Mr M Lynch spoke to the financial report and outlined the variances as detailed in Appendix B of the report.  In particular, reference was made to the increase in profit in 2012/13 compared to 2011/12, noting that in 2011/12 High Life Highland had only been in existence for 6 months.  Reference was made to the recent internal audit carried out by the Council’s Internal Audit resulting in the evaluation of ‘substantial assurance’, suggesting that High Life Highland had made the transition from the local authority well.  Work had begun on the Action Plan.
The Board otherwise NOTED that the final year end position for the year to 31 March 2013 provided a profit of £242k which would be gift-aided to the parent company, High Life Highland.
Valedictory

The Board were informed that Mr M Lynch was leaving High Life Highland and Mr Murray, on behalf of the Board, thanked Mr M Lynch for his hard work in setting up High life Highland.  Directors were also informed that it was hoped that a new Finance Manager would be in place by September 2013.  
The meeting ended at 1.40 pm. 

